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Minutes
Officers Present:

Jay Badenhorst, Chair (JB)

David Jarvis  Treasurer (DJ)
Brent Foster (BF)

Pete Horrocks, Vice Chair (PH),
Members Present:

Elaine Ballantyne (EB), Michael Maguire (MM), Enalda Hamde (EH), Andrea Wilde (AW), Paul Pendergood (PP),
Apologies: 
Tony O’Neill (TO)
Absent:

Yasmeen Afar (YA)
Employed Officers present:

Sandie Hall, Chief Officer and HLP Project Manager (SH)

PSNC Regional Representative:
Mark Burdon (MB) – apologies
Garry Myers (GM) – PSNC Representative
Visitors

Phil Ray (PR) – Tees Valley Shared Service
Calvin – Pre-Reg Norchem
Lorraine Crawford – CPPE Tutor





1.
Chair’s Introduction
Identification of specific areas of agenda requiring LPC input and positive plan of action as this will affect all pharmacy. Introductions to all.
Calvin gave an overview of the function of an LPC in his understanding.
2.
Minutes of Previous Meeting and Matters Arising
Minutes are sent as soon as possible from the meeting, all to feedback as soon as possible regarding any issues of accuracy.

All agreed as an accurate record.  
Actions remaining complete.  
Funding available for attendance at CRN meetings and also study skills available for research ready options for community pharmacy

BF will work with Philippa Walters regarding an existing research project.  
General feeling to discuss 

Resource book – Not a very good copy and link did not work.
Weight management leaflets – to pick up at CP development group.
Training needs analysis to be sent round to all LPC when updated.
First aid training should also be covered.  -North East Air Ambulance.
3.
Treasurer Update
LPC and HLP budget are both underspent.  SH to establish where HLP spend is against budget, then put a plan of action in to place for allocation of budgets.

LPC £20,000 underspend ?due to all not claiming for cover etc.  

ACTION:  All to submit expenses and claims as soon as possible before end of financial year.

4.
HLP Update
SH gave an update on national picture.  There is a potential of no further funding as nationally HLP will be provider lead at Level I, therefore, local authority may feel the need for further funding.  
What would you like us to do regarding HLP?

AW – contractors need to be aware that funding could run out 

BF – funding will be non recurring.  All to ensure staff are trained as in the future this training may be self funding. 

EB – Quality and moment to be maintained as long as possible.
MM – When writing to Directors of Public Health arrange a meeting with them.

All to feedback real stories to be shared with what we do.  Website – we have a contact us page.  Share your experience section to be developed by BF.  If patients are to be contacted or used as case studies then ensure consent is gained.  Include a shared consent on the website.

Social media following is slowly growing but could do with increasing.  Expanding the network can ensure we share information and feedback.

ACTION:  Credit cards to be printed and sent to all pharmacies to sign up to Tees LPC to share stories and information.  All to check with individual companies regarding this option.  Low volume pharmacies will be most affected by funding cuts and feedback to SH.
Andy McDonald – MP has a meeting with MM
EH – List of pharmacies that have done HLP or not.  

ACTION:  To send round HLP spreadsheet to LPC members
MM – request by Gateshead and South Tyneside leadership training May 8th and a further date.  Request from MM to deliver training for LPC.  All agreed.  SH has been accepted on the Leadership Academy training.  
ACTION:  MM – 2 x 3 hour sessions or 1 full day.  Doodle to be circulated by MM
5.
National Updates

PSNC meeting will be discussed later in the meeting.

Media training – worth going to.  Interesting area on scenarios and how to respond as an LPC.  Mike King is hoping to set another event up in York.  Also focuses on prioritisation.  Luther Pendragon deliver the training.

Who is interested – MM been in past but would like a refresher.  PH. EH
Phil Ray joined the meeting

6.
Shared Services Update
Contracts will all come to an end at the end of this financial year.  Currently contracts are being reviewed in each local authority.  Hartlepool is likely to be a 2 year contract; Needle exchange service will be included in this also, Stockton 1 year with an option to extend, Middlesbrough have an option of an extension for a year which they will take up, Redcar and Cleveland are currently reviewing their option to extend existing contract.  There should be no change to services in new financial year.  Fees will remain the same but Phil Ray will take this back to commissioners for discussion.  All contracts require hard copy signed.  Each legal department will need to issue these.  In South this may be via an extension to contract.  This will need to be reviewed within the next month.  All in agreement that contracts should be signed and in place ahead of any service delivery.  
PH – Is there not an option for longer contracts and one contract across the board.  PH also highlighted the contract cuts in pharmacy with a focus to be on provision of services and short term contracts would provide an element of security.
ACTION:  Phil Ray to send out early march.  To feedback about fees also.
Quitmanager – South Tees – Dispensing only voucher module is almost ready.  Testing has been carried out.  Couple of small adjustments.  E-learning package to support pharmacies in the use of the system.  Evidence of completion will also be available.  June Porritt has broken her elbow.
ACTION:  PR will visit EB to demonstrate the use of this.  

Quitmanager – North – is in place but no payment module.  Currently service are inputting the information on Quitmanager but Pharmoutcomes remains in use.  Request from LPC we do not want to use 2 systems.  Linda Wilmore is on long term sick currently.
Hartlepool expression of interest gone out with needle exchange.   Jo Linton has suggested that clinical waste be available for a fee.  No set number of pharmacies has been set as yet regarding needle exchange sites.  
ACTION:  JB will obtain quotes and forward to Phil Ray for further discussion.
PH sharps collection service is being commissioned elsewhere, is this a possibility for the area.  JB this is an NHS England directed service, further information will be sent out when available.
Alcohol Middlesbrough – will not continue to commission alcohol service other than one provider.  There will be a new intervention called ‘have a word’ in pharmacies.  This will be a commissioned service.  
JB – any contractor who is contacted to discuss underperformance issues then LPC to be informed in order to support the contractor.

HLP Level I is a requirement of Public Health Contract.  HLP funding for 2016/17 commissioners are currently in discussions.  Meeting Friday to discuss this then will communicate out to LPC members. 
ACTION:  SH to include in the newsletter – if you do not deliver then it will disappear.
Philip Ray left the meeting

Garry Myers joined the meeting
Introductions to all and overview of role given by Garry Myers.
7.
Pharmacy Contract Letter 17th December 2015
NPA are almost ready with the first set of materials to support ongoing work in local areas.  
Pharmacies could be encouraged to look at the documents available in public domain.
Campaigns need to be supported by pharmacy teams.  LPC to co-ordinate activity locally.
Speak to LMC regarding the issues as this will have an impact on GP workload.  Health and Wellbeing boards, CCGs to be engaged.  A & E and GP services will be impacted when community pharmacies disappear.
Locally plans need to be in place to raise awareness of the real issues as well as the cuts.  
Garry Myers will send across information to be used with MPs etc.  This is all in the public domain.
Garry Myers left the meeting

Plan attached for Tees Locality.
Lorraine Crawford joined the meeting

8.
CPPE Update
No longer have local tutors now will have a regional team.
11th February event – Parkinsons.  Cath McLelland will be leading on the event with Lorraine Crawford in attendance and will be the last event at Teesside Hospice.  Just giving page to be set up by Lorraine Crawford as a thank you to the hospice.

Schedule for future – acute kidney injury will be one topic – potential for a competition for this topic and messages linked to it.  

2 sessions hosted soon about mental capacity act, this was commissioned locally.  Particularly about covert medicines etc.  NHS England was originally going to put on training which related to any individual, this was not pharmacy specific.

Inhaler technique training – local CCGs in Tees do not appear to want to engage on this topic as yet.  In DDES and Durham CCG this is industry sponsored and has been open to all health professionals.  They have a pack of placebos for all attendees.  A collaborative approach seems to work best.  South Tees CCG are keen to run sessions for practice nurse.
ACTION:  Lorraine Crawford to speak to Alistair at South Tees CCG with regards to working with industry.    
Lorraine Crawford left the meeting
9.
LPN Update

PERMSS service is no longer progressing due to restricted funding offerings.  Further discussions continuing.  Think Pharmacy First regionally is still a potential.  
10.
Summary care records

Although concerns remain within LPCs this will continue to roll out.  Some companies have rolled this out already, privacy officer roles need to be in place.  Training issues have also been raised.  Only pharmacist and technicians can access, you need to carry out internal audit.
11.
AOB
MM – Information has been received regarding new dressings formulary for distribution to pharmacy.  Angela Dixon has requested distribution of a new formulary.  Main changes are dressing packs, softpore now changed to 365 dressing.  Foam dressing now urgotule absorbent, iodine tulle now going to be povitule.  
PH – EPS Masterclass training for specific system suppliers.  
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Sandie Hall

Chief Officer/Health Living Pharmacy Project Manager

29 Rochester Road

Newton Hall

Durham

DH1 5PW

sandie.hall1@nhs.net
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